ANNUAL REPORT OF THE NORWEGIAN-KOREAN FRIENDSHIP ASSOCIATION.
The period from the first General Assembly and launching of the association 25. September 2009, until the second General Assembly 10. June 2010. 
BOARD MEETINGS.  There have been 6 Board meetings
Logo. The Board found it important and of great value to create a good, sustainable and recognizable logo. The already existing pin with the flags of the two countries was used as model. The logo was finished with a very satisfying result. 

Website. The next and parallel project was to establish the association’s website. The Board is very satisfied with the result, but realize that it is necessary to get more “stories”, more news, more photos and pictures etc. and therefore challenge the members of the association to make contributions to the website. That will make the website even more interesting.The website should be an arena for information for all those who are interested in the ties between the two countries.
MEETINGS. 
1. Kunstindustrimuseet 6. March. With the cooperation and help from the member of the association, curator Johanne Huitfeldt, an interesting meeting was held there. Many of the members took this opportunity to learn more about Korean and other East-Asian artpieces. And to meet socially in the cafeteria of the Museum for a coffee afterwards.
2. 29. April. Ambassador Choi and Mrs. Choi invited to an evening with “Taste of Korea”. Many members accepted this kind invitation. In fact so many that they had to be divided into two groups. Everyone brought some of their own Kimchi home after the joyful food making course. 

3. 6. May. Ambassador Choi kindly invited to an afternoon meeting in the Embassy. He gave a most thought-provoking and interesting lecture on the situation on the Korean peninsula. Many members were present, and were given the opportunity to meet other members over a sandwich and a coffee before and after the lecture.
4. Finally, the 10. June 2010, meeting of the General Assembly, is to be seen as the end of the Association’s first year at work. This meeting was an important meeting which will be remembered by the close to one hundred members who were present.
The Friendship Award for 2010 was given to Nils Egelien, the President of the Norwegian Korean War Veterans Association, for his work through many years to create cooperation and peaceful understanding between our two nations.

After the formal meeting the participants were invited to a reception hosted by Ambassador Choi and Mrs. Choi, in the beautiful garden of their Residence.

It falls naturally to add that during 2009, due to the 50 years of diplomatic relations between the Republic of Korea and Norway, the Embassy invited members of the Association to several receptions and splendid performances at Konserthuset and Cinemateket.
FINANCES.
The Norwegian-Korean Friendship Association is an organization with no membership fee. Consequently, there is not much to inform about when finances are concerned. However, the Association was given a start capital from the former Norwegian Korean Forum. This has made the association able to finance the expenses for the production of the logo and of the website.

Apart from that, there have been no expenses. The Association is in the lucky situation that all the secretarial work is done from the Embassy. 

PLANS 
14. October 2010 there will be a meeting on the topic of the two Korean States. Sverre Lodgaard who is a Senior Research Fellow at NUPI, has promised to give a lecture on this topic. The venue most probably will be the Embassy in Inkognitogaten. More information about this event will be given later.

Early fall it is the hope of the Board to establish a “Meeting Point” once in a while in the Embassy, where and when it will be possible to meet the Ambassador, Board Members and other members of the Association. 

2011. September/October next year the Board hopes that a trip to Korea can be organised. There are no detailed plans yet. However, it would be interesting to know whether such a trip is of interest to the members of the Association.
There are no other concrete plans for the time being. When events are planned, however, they will be noted on the website, and the members will be notified.

June 2010.
The Board of the Norwegian-Korean Friendship Association wishes everyone a nice summer. 
